
MELBOURN PARISH COUNCIL  

District of South Cambridgeshire  
 
Meeting: 22 October 2020 (Maintenance Committee)   
 
Agenda Item: MA057 20a)  
 
Date of Report: 15 October 2020 : Clear Crescent play equipment 
         
 
Thank you for returning the drawings identifying the affected timber on your Cableway. This 
information has been passed on to our sister company Fawns.  
 
With regard to your query  
 
‘As the upright on the opposite side is made of the same material and therefore also likely to 
deteriorate, would Wicksteed consider replacing this at the same time’.  
 
The only time this would be an issue is if the timber showed signs of rot. All timbers should be 
checked as part of your ongoing inspection and maintenance regime and if any signs of rot are 
apparent this should be picked up at that time.  
 
If I can be of any further help please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Kind Regards,  

Cheryl 

From: Parish Clerk [mailto:parishclerk@melbournpc.co.uk]  
Sent: 02 October 2020 11:21 
To: Cheryl Graham <installationsadmin@wicksteed.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: FAO Claire Littlewood - Case Acknowledgement 110-11717 
 
Good morning Cheryl 
 
Thanks for your email.  I have marked on the attached drawing the upright that requires replacement 
(highlighted orange).  As the upright on the opposite side is made of the same material and therefore 
also likely to deteriorate, would Wicksteed consider replacing this at the same time. 
 
Many thanks 
Claire 
 
Claire Littlewood 
Parish Clerk 
 
From: Cheryl Graham <installationsadmin@wicksteed.co.uk>  
Sent: 30 September 2020 10:14 
To: Assistant Clerk <assistantclerk@melbournpc.co.uk> 
Subject: FAO Claire Littlewood - Case Acknowledgement 110-11717 

Dear Claire. 

I am sorry to hear that you have a problem at Clear Crescent Park with your Cableway.  Please be 
advised that this has been registered on our system under case number 110-11717. Details have 
been forwarded to our sister company, Fawns, who will review the information provided. 

In order for us to identify the correct timber for your Cableway, could I please ask that you mark/circle 
on the attached drawing the affected timber and return this to me.  

If not already done so, we would recommend that you remove the seat and chain until such time that 
the rotten timbers have been replaced. 

Kind regards 
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